
SESSION OF 2016

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2582

As Recommended by House Committee on 
Taxation

Brief*

HB  2582  would  authorize  the  Kansas  Department  of 
Revenue’s  (KDOR)  Division  of  Vehicles  to  hire,  rehire,  or 
voluntarily  transfer  driver’s  license  examiners  into  the 
unclassified service. 

Background

The bill was requested for introduction and supported by 
KDOR.  At  the  House  Committee  on  Taxation  hearing,  a 
representative from KDOR stated broader legislation adopted 
during the 2015 Legislative Session allowing conversion of 
positions  throughout  state  government  to  the  unclassified 
service  had  inadvertently  failed  to  include  driver’s  license 
examiners.

The fiscal note prepared by the Division of the Budget 
indicates the  bill  would  have  no  fiscal  effect  on  KDOR’s 
operations.

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org


